
Attorney E-Filing  

in the  

Colorado Supreme Court and Court of Appeals 

On June 3, 2013, and pursuant to C.A.R. 30, the Appellate Courts of Colorado 

will begin accepting pleadings through the Colorado Court’s E-filing system (ICE). 

Attorneys registered with the ICE system will be able to e-file and e-serve all 

documents in any case in both the Colorado Supreme Court and Court of Appeals.  

All case types are available for e-filing in both Appellate Courts, and attorneys may 

immediately file in any case regardless of whether the case was available for e-service 

before June 3, 2013. 

E-filing is not mandatory at this time, but is encouraged for all represented 

parties. E-filing is available for all cases classes in the Supreme Court and Court of 

Appeals, including case types not yet available for e-filing in the Colorado District 

Courts and County Courts. 

Permission to start e-filing into any case in the Appellate Courts is no longer 

required. All registered ICE users may file in the Appellate Courts in all cases starting 

on June 3, 2013. 
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https://www.courts.state.co.us/Administration/Unit.cfm?Unit=efile

